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01200 4145710

1200 414487

ACK/3/2014/0436

09 June 2014
Planning Application No: 3/2014/0436Grid Ref:  374791 437678

Proposal: Prior notification of a proposed larger home extension.  Proposed single storey rear extension to project beyond original rear wall by 3.5 metres, with a height to eaves of 2.65 metres and a maximum height of 3.65 metres.  Location: 1 Tithe Barn Cottage Pendleton Road Wiswell BB7 9BZDear Sir/Madam

I write to confirm that the above application was received by the Local Planning Authority on 28 May 2014.

The Local Planning Authority has 42 days ( 08 July 2014 ) from the received date to decide that either prior approval is not required, that prior approval is given or that prior approval is refused.  If you have not received any notice from the Local Planning Authority within the 42 day period or you have received notification that prior approval is not required, or that prior approval is given within the 42 day period you can commence development.   Development should be completed on or before 30th May 2016, and you should notify the Local Planning Authority (including your name, address of the development and date of completion) of the completion of the development as soon as reasonably practical after completion.


As part of the consideration of this application, the Local Planning Authority will write to the adjoining neighbours (i.e. those sharing a common boundary with the application site) giving 21 days to make comments i.e. 28-MAY-14.  If no objections are made within the 21 day period prior approval will not be required from the Local Planning Authority.  In this instance you should not commence work until you have received a notice from the Local Planning Authority stating that prior approval is not required.

If an objection from a neighbour is received by the Local Planning Authority, then the Local Planning Authority will consider whether prior approval should be given or refused.  The Local Planning Authority will make such a decision within 42 days of receipt of the original application i.e. 08 July 2014.  If you have not received any notice from the Local Planning Authority within the 42 day period you can commence development.

In considering whether prior approval is approved or refused, the Local Planning Authority will consider the following: (a) take into account any representations made as a result of the 21 day neighbour notification period, and (b) consider the amenity of all adjoining premises, not just adjoining premises which are the subject of representations.   At this stage, the Local Planning Authority can request further information regarding the proposed development, and this information must be submitted within 7 days of the date of the request.

A copy of the Council’s decision will be sent to you.  It will be sent by email if an email address has been provided.  Decisions will also be available to view on the Council’s website at www.ribblevalley.gov.uk
Yours faithfully

on behalf of

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES
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